Community Development Quotas

Jobs and opportunity for 56 villages

n December 4, 1992 the U S, Secretary of Com
merce issued approval of the Community Dievel
opment Quota (CDOY program. With state and
federdl cooperation, the North Pacific Fishenes
Management Council allocated 7.5% of the havestable
Facibic pollock to the Alaskan CIO progrant. Six. commu
nity development organizations, whose 50 membser vil
lages stretch from the Aleutians 1o Norton Sound, have
completed their planming and preparations and are head
ng toward the hishing grounds of the Bering Sea. Men
and women of Alaska's coastal villages will now have the
opportunity tor meaningful pariapation in a fishery that
siw their grandparents watching from shore as Russian
and Japanese trawlers harvested Alaskan pollock far off
on the hongzon
The State of Alaska used the ull weight of 1s expertise
o analyze the business and community development
plans of these organizations, all but one of which are non
profit. Proposals sconng highest included trainng and ed
wcation, measurable milestones, plans for transition 1o
self-suthiciency and a means to put village residents imme
diately 1o work in the fishery. The community organiza-
ons worked tirelessly o describe their harvest methods,
develop auditcontrols and profit sharing programs, and
form sound legal relatonships with a joint panner who
prowided up-front cash and indusiry knowledge

Villagers have participated in traning programes 1o
qualify for jobs aboard off-shore tactory trawles. Educa

tion endowment funds will e established o prowide

scholarships for those pursuing degrees n fishenies man
agement and business administration. The time wall cer
Lainly come when marine biologists, marine engineers,
navigators, machinists and other protessionals enter the
Field with the assistance of these scholarships

Commumnity plans are varied and include such: projects
as vessel purchases, infrasticture enbancement such as
harbor development, revitalizing shore-side processing,
investment funds, fish tendening faciliies, buy back o
fishing permits and the establishment of trnning facilites
for roe technicans. Other potential projects include sav
ings plans to purchase future quotas i pollock and other
fisheries, research projects, inancing programs for vessel
purchases and small fishenes development, and the pus
chase of training vessels

Plans call for some groups to have up o 250 full-time
employees by the year 1995 Success of that magnitude
could possibly mean that the North Pacihic Fisheries Man
agement Council would expand the CDQ program to oth
er fisheries.

Additional information on the CDOQ program is avail-
able from the Department of Community and Regional Al
fairs. Contact John Walsh at 465-48%0. B



